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We wish you all a Happy Christmas 

And safe and wonderful holiday. 

 

From all the Teachers and Staff at Terrigal Public School. 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

WHAT’S ON WEEK 10 OF TERM 4

 

Monday 17th      
December 

Tuesday 18th       
 

Wednesday 19th                     
             

Thursday 20th               
        

Friday 21st           
               

 
Yr 6 Graduation and 
Farewell Assembly 

ES1 Fun Day Tabloids & 
movie 

S1 Movie Day 
S2 Reward Day 

Yr5 Surf Fun Day 
Yr 6 Movie Day 

 

 
End of term for 

students 

Staff Development Day 
End of Term for staff 

No School 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

 
This will be the last newsletter for 2018. It has been a super busy year with lots of achievements across the school. 
I want to acknowledge my staff – all of the teachers, support staff, administration staff, grounds staff and cleaners 
for all of their work this year. Each and every one of them puts in time and effort beyond their job description to do 
the best for students. 
 
I want to particularly acknowledge my Executive team for all of their work. Whilst all of my staff work hard the 
executive carry a lot of extra responsibility. 
 
I wish Mrs Formby well as she takes next year off on leave. She has been planning this for a long time and I know she 
will enjoy her time to herself. Mrs Formby is a very hard working deputy principal, dedicated and caring and we will 
miss her leadership. 
 
We also say farewell to Mrs Alvarez as she accepts a transfer to Blue Haven PS. Mrs Alvarez has been with us for 9 
years and we appreciate all that she has done during that time. She has been a great contributor to our Aboriginal 
programs and also to sport through her organisation of the K – 2 athletics carnival. 
 
To our families I also say thank you. Thank you for your support and involvement in our school.  
 
To our families that celebrate Christmas I wish you all of the joy for the season and to all of our families I hope you 
have a safe and happy holiday. 
 
Last day for students – Wednesday 19th December. 
 

Return Information for 2019 
Students (Yrs 1 – 6) return on Wednesday 30th January. Students will meet in the COLA and line up in their old class 
lines at bell time. 
 
The school office will be open on Tuesday 29th January. The uniform shop will also be open on Tuesday and 
Wednesday mornings from 8.30 – 9.30. 
 
Students will return to their 2018 classes for a short time whilst we check our numbers and ensure we don’t have to 
rearrange classes. Once everything is confirmed students will move to their new class, hopefully by Monday 4th. 
 

Congratulations to our Award Winners 
Congratulations to all of the students receiving awards in recognition of their achievements this year. Selecting 
award winners is always a hard job and teachers often say to me could I please give an extra award. 
 
Congratulations to all students on their achievements this year. 
 

Reports 
Semester two reports were issued on Monday. If you have not received your report please contact the school office 
and they will provide a copy. 



 

 

 

Thank You Helpers and Volunteers 
 
At Terrigal we are lucky to have so many people willing to help make our school a great school. 
This week we held a morning tea for those helpers and volunteers but I know there were others 
that were unable to make it. 

 
Thank you to Nic and her P & C team. We are fortunate to have such a dedicated team willing to work with the 
school to continually improve what we are doing. 
 
Thank you to Lyn, Mandy and her team of canteen volunteers. We greatly appreciate your efforts in providing 
healthy food every day. 
 
Thank you to Jan and the uniform team for your work in making students look good. 
 
Thank you to Colette and Natasha for doing our student banking each week. 
 
Thank you to our scripture and ethics teachers for volunteering your time to nurture our students’ thinking and 
spirituality. 
 
Thank you to our many classroom helpers, sport helpers, kitchen garden helpers, support unit helpers and all of 
those who help around the school in other ways. 

 

Farewell and Good Luck Year 6 
Next Monday our Year 6 students will graduate from their primary schooling. Congratulations to all students on 
finishing their primary schooling. I wish them well as they move to High School. 
 
The Year 6 students will also enjoy their farewell event on Monday night. Thanks to Mrs Haines and her band of 
parent helpers for their work on the farewell. 
 

K – 2 Concert 
Congratulations to all of the students and teachers involved in putting together the K – 2 concert. Students were 
amazing and it was a fun way to finish the year. 
 
A special thank you to Miss Williams and Mrs Satori  for co-ordinating the concert. Thanks also to the ‘techy team’, 
each stage crew, K-2 staff and our wonderful 4 Yr 2 students for their comparing of the show. 
 

Student Success at Terrigal HS 
Last night I had the pleasure of attending the Terrigal High School Presentation evening. It was great to see so many 
ex-Terrigal PS students receiving awards and other recognition. 
 
Our links with Terrigal High School create a strong pathway for students to succeed from Kindergarten through to 
Year 6. 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Congratulations to Abby, Bethany, Kara, Kylie and Zach on achieving their gold ward in the Premier’s Reading 
Challenge. 
 

Thank you Terrigal Uniting Church 
Terrigal Uniting Church is a great supporter of our school. Once again this year they have provided some vouchers 
for us to support some of our families. We thank them for their ongoing support. 
 

Raffle Winners are Grinners 
Congratulations to the winners of our P & C raffle. 
 
1st Prize $2000 cash Lisa Walshaw ticket sold by Pollyanna Year 2 
2nd prize $500 food bundle- Joel Sherd –sold by Tahlia Year 6 - Bam Vino $100 Four Hands $100 Hogs Breath $100 
Yellowtail Restaurant $100 Chop & Grind Burgers - $100 
3rd prize Scooter – Pat Cunningham Grandad of Brock  in Kindergarten 



 

 

 

 
Congratulations Sienna 

 
 
Congratulations to Sienna Pitcher on picking up the NSWPSSA silver medal for Cross Country 
based on her time from earlier in the year. 
 

 

 

 
Michael Bugess 
Principal 
 
 
Terrigal Community Carols 

 
Well done to the Year 4 girls who performed at the Terrigal Community Carols on 
Monday night. 
 
Thanks to the girls for their commitment to rehearsals and to all the parents for 
their support. 
 
The girls all looked and sounded amazing. 

 
Mrs Wilson and Mrs Martin 
Teachers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Library 

All library books due back NOW. 
 
Parents could you please help your child/ren locate their library books and return them to the library 
ready for stocktake. 
 
Thanking you 

 
Kate Ryan 
Relieving Librarian 
 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 

ADMINISTRATION

 
Money Due  - Parent Online Payment (POP) is the school’s preferred payment option 
 

 
 
 
 
Support Unit 

• Book Pack - $15 
• RDA Term 1 - $ 84  
• RDA Term 2 - $ 66 
• RDA Term 3 - $ 66 
• RDA Term 4 - $66 

 
Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) 

• Book Pack - $ 45  
 
Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 

• Book Pack - $ 45  
• End of Year Outing - $ 13 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) 

• SAKG - $ 20 (for the whole year) - You are more than 
welcome to pay $5 per term 

• Book Pack - $ 45 
• End of Year Outing - $ 13 

 
Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6) 

• Book Pack - $ 45 
• Yr 6 Farewell - $ 15 
• Yr 6 End of Year Outing - $ 13 or $ 18 
• Yr 5 End of Year Outing - $ 17 

 
All Students’ Notes 

• Voluntary School Contributions have now been invoiced 
 
Various School Activities (Students involved have been notified) 

• Instrument Hire Term 1 - $ 35 
• Instrument Hire Term 2 - $ 35 
• Instrument Hire Term 3 - $ 35 
• Instrument Hire Term 4 - $ 35 

Ulrike Myers 
Admin Manager

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kindergarten 2019     
Enrolments are now being taken for students starting Kindergarten in 2019. Enrolment packs can be 
collected from our school front office. 
 
Katie Dalton 
Relieving Assistant Principal 
 
 

We still have some book pack payments outstanding. 
Book packs were handed out to students at the 

beginning of the year. Several reminders have been 
sent home via the students and the post. If you 

haven’t already paid, please do so as soon as possible. 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


